Village Hall Action Group

Minutes of the meeting held on April 9th at the Parish Council Offices

The meeting opened at 7.30pm

Present: Sandy Buckley Mike Collins Val Gillings Steve Holloway Judith Rodgers Sue Rodgers Ted Rodgers Lin Winter
Aplogies: Sandie Forrest Sue Hobbs Richard Mason

Minutes of the last meeting: were read and accepted.

Matters arising:
· Attachments in minutes had not been e-mailed to members; Sue R has copies if anyone would like them.
·  Megan has been authorised to hand over VHAG funds to David Rodgers (BUSCA). Any outstanding accounts e.g. Sandie Forrest, could be dealt with by David. Megan to close existing account.
·  Steve is to update website.
· Ian is to e-mail logo to S.R. & J.R.

· Headed note paper is needed for all.
Finance group report: Sue R ,Ted R and Steve had met and identified further sources of funding. Some applications had been made results so far = 1 unsuccessful, 1 awaiting reply others to be posted. Hazel Fish had telephoned and reported that funding via Patrick Shaw (RCC) was not looking likely. Other sources being explored Sue R has details.

In house treasurers (Ted) report: BUSCA events (dances) have so far yielded approx. £350 from the Valentines dance, and £200/300 from the Spring dance.
Help will be required for the Summer ball, setting up on the Friday, throughout the event on Saturday, tidying up at the end of the evening. It was suggested that in house catering would increase profits.
Events group report: There was poor attendance at the first Tea & Toast held in March at the Church rooms. The next one will be held at the Parish Council Offices on Saturday April 12th. This should prove be a better venue in that it will attract passers by. Available help so far include Ian, Lin, Sandy, Val, Sue R and Ted. Any other help appreciated, Lin to e-mail group.
Similarly the Horse Racing night held on March 15th was poorly attended. People who did attend said they had an excellent night. 
Profits from the above events are not yet known. It was felt that, particularly the Horse Racing event required a lot of work for very little return. Hopefully they have been useful in raising awareness of what VHAG is about.

The Design competition forms are now available, courtesy of Ian. 50p per entry. These are to be made available at all events. Lin to liaise with Humphrey Perkins re issuing to pupils of the school.
Badges and a paper quiz are in the process of being made available.
Future planned events are under review due to the illness of Sandie Forrest. The events group will meet next week to discuss and report to the next meeting.
Liaising with other groups: some groups have been contacted. One group meeting has been arranged. It was felt that all groups in the Signpost booklet should be approached eventually after some funding has been sourced.
A.O.B. It was felt that a youth representative was needed on VHAG possibly from the Youth council.

Steve has written an article for Barrow Voice, Ian to remind him to include information about the Design Competition and badges.

Next meeting will be held in the Parish Council Offices on Thursday May 8th at 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 8.45pm
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